

## Jessop Stockwell Federation Lead Headteacher: Ms A.Parker

Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> March 2020 Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back!

Updates and reminders.

All children of 'Key Workers' or 'Exceptional' circumstances, received confirmation of their place last week. If you have not received this, please keep your child/ren at home. It is important that you adhere to the processes we have put in place, as we have limited capacity due to the advice and criteria also applying to our school staff, which affects the amount of provision we are able to offer.

This morning, you should have received the link and QR code for our 'Virtual School', if you have not received it, please contact the Administrative Team.

From home, leaders will continue to monitor these resources, which will develop over time. Please bear with us, whilst we make amendments as we go, in order to get it right.

Whilst we are encouraging children to be active participants of digital platforms to maintain communication and learning, please be reminded to monitor their use to keep them safe. Review conversations and 'Group Chats' but most importantly keep an eye on who your children are interacting with. Ultimately, right now, IT is what will help to keep us all going, let us just remember our E-Safety protocols. Please also be mindful of what you are sharing about yourselves and others to avoid becoming a victim of social media.

Please remember, if your family receives Free School Meals and you would like access to this, contact the school office, where we can arrange for you to collect a packed lunch from the main reception. We are trying to make arrangements with local supermarkets for the administration of food vouchers. Once we know more, we will update you on how they will be administered.

Keep inside, keep safe and I will keep in touch!

banataew.

Regards, Yours sincerely, Ms A. Parker Lead Headteacher



